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Welcome Back! 
Well, weÕre already nearly two weeks into the new school year, and it feels like weÕve never been away.  Already 
there is lots happening and school seems like the bustling, busy place it should be.  When Miss Appleby and I 
walk around the building and site, there are smiling children everywhere, already launching themselves into 
learning opportunities whenever they can…..itÕs good to be back! 
A special welcome to all of our new families, either in Reception or in other years throughout school.  You are 
all very welcome and I hope you soon feel settled as the newest members of the Four Oaks Family! 

Governor Update 
From time to time we like to raise parentsÕ awareness of who our Governors really are. They do a fantastic job 
in the background of school life, and bring a wide variety of skills to the job of running the school. Below you 
can read all about our Chair of the Governing Body, Mrs Debbie Jones: 
Hi, my name is Debbie Jones, I have been a Governor since 2019 and am currently the Chair of our Governing Body.  A 
former teacher, I was a member of staff at Four Oaks from 2008 to 2015 and loved it!  Primary School Science is my  
passion and while at Four Oaks, I was made a Fellow of the Primary Science Teaching Trust - it was the highlight of my 
teaching career!  
 
Since retiring from the classroom, I have worked as an Independent Primary Science Consultant for both the PSTT and 
Edina Trust who give money to schools in eligible authorities for Science resources (sadly not Birmingham).  Edina Trust 
has now left the Midlands so I have recently become fully retired.  
 
I live locally with my husband Stephen and have two children: my daughter is a teacher in an international school in  
Nigeria, and my son is in the RAF and is currently based in Brunei.  I have four grandchildren, aged from ten down to 
two, who I adore but don’t see as often as I would like to at the moment - needless to say, I spoil them rotten when we do 
get to see them! 
 
We have two large dogs - a Pointer and a Vizsla (the latter is on ‘long term loan’ while my son is overseas)!  We walk 
them daily in Sutton Park so they keep us fairly fit!  As for hobbies, I enjoy the theatre, gardening, cooking and sewing, 
and continue to take advantage of a wealth of Science CPD that I have access to which I subsequently share with staff at 
Four Oaks and other LTE schools. 
 
In addition to my role as Chair, I am a member of the Safeguarding and Resources Committees, and am also the Link 
Governor for SEND and Science. I try to get into school on a regular basis to workshops, events and assemblies etc.; it’s a 
great way to see the staff, and to meet pupils and parents - something which wouldn’t otherwise happen easily for me. 
 
As a Governing Body, we are critical friends to the school, liaise with the Senior Leadership Team and oversea the      
strategic business of the school.  All volunteers, we share a wealth of skills to meet the needs of our roles and are all   
excited at the prospect of being part of the School Rebuilding Programme! 
 

School Gates 
When using the pedestrian gates either by the main vehicle entrance, or the gate at the bottom of the Russell 
Bank Road gulley, please follow the instructions on the small screen and use the arrows to select either the  
Infant Office, the Junior Office, or Playgroup/FOSBACS, and someone will give you access to the school site. 
We would ask that once admitted to the site that parents do not let anyone else in behind them.  If you are 
picking up from an after school club eg. Gym or Dodgeball please press the Junior buzzer. 
The Russell Bank Road entrance is still padlocked during the school day as an extra safety measure, so 
the intercom system is only in place outside of school hours. Thank you for your co-operation in this.   

Dear Parents and Governors 
Next Week—Menu 3 
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Secondary School Open Days 
Both Arthur Terry and King Edwards Lichfield have Open evenings arranged and       
parents can read further details of these events by reading the flyers attached to the 
end of this newsletter.  If any other secondary schools send us their information we 
will communicate the details to parents as and when we can. 

M&M Productions 
On Monday of this week we invited M&M Productions into school for their traditional drama per-
formance to Y4/Y5/Y6 at the start of the school year.  This company have been visiting school for 
the last 15 years and the cost of this has always been covered by our wonderful PTA, so a huge 
thank you to them.  The event is a great way to launch the Literacy work of our older children, and 

Year 6 even get a surprise look behind the scenes with a production workshop at the end of the afternoon.  
The children loved the performance of ‘The HobbitÕ and we have already booked a performance of ‘Oliver 
TwistÕ for next September. 

RAAC 
Two weeks ago, we had a survey by the DfE to ascertain whether we had any RAAC (aerated concrete) on our 
site.  I am happy to say that they did not find anything concerning in either of our main buildings.  Having 
said that we are awaiting another visit for further tests on the concrete in the Infant Boiler House and 
three small rooms at the rear of the kitchen.  We have been flexible and have insisted upon limited access to 
these areas by staff, but IÕm sure that we will soon be given the all clear and access will be back to normal. 

ParentsÕ Workshops 
This week and next week will see all of our ParentsÕ Workshops being staged.  These events are a traditional 
feature of our first half-term in school and offer parents and carers the opportunity to come into school 
and learn lots of important facts about the work their children will be undertaking in their new year groups, 
with their new teachers.  We hope that you find them informative sessions, and a useful way to support your 
child in their new exciting learning adventure. 

School Improvement Plan Parental Input 
During your parent workshop you will be given a SIP (school improvement plan) questionnaire to complete.  
This can be completed at home after the workshop and brought back into school.  We really value the input 
of parents in improving our school and will always listen to suggestions of ways to do this.  If you could take 
the time to complete these and send them back in by Friday 29th September, we will take the time to go 
through them and see if we can implement any suggestions.  You only have to complete one per family, and it 
would be helpful to place your childrenÕs name on the form so we can communicate with you if we need to. 

Cross-Country 
Our first sporting event of the year resulted in fine efforts from our children. In the first cross-country 
race of the year, in monsoon conditions, with over 100 competitors in each race, we had 
a top ten finisher in both the boys and girlsÕ event. A tremendous effort by all of our 
children. A big thank you to Mrs Rowberry and Mrs Goldspink for giving up their free 
time, at the end of a long day, to chaperone and coach the children! 

Tennis Success 
A huge well done to Esme in Year 5 for her wonderful tennis news!  She has been selected as one 
of the  players to attend the Warwickshire County Cup Training Squad for the under 10s.  Esme 
was one of our Birmingham champions in the Summer, so it is wonderful to see her continuing her 

tennis success.  Well done Esme 🙂 
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The following children received       Stars (Infants) and 
Acorns (Juniors) in Assembly  

this week.  Well done to them all!! 
 

Bumblebees 
Ladybirds 
Owls 
Hedgehogs 
Turtles 
Sharks 
3E 
3W 
4C 
4R 
5G 
5M 
6B 
6S 

Super Stars and Acorns 

Courtesy Cup Winners ~ This week 

Reception 
Year 1        
Year 2         
Year 3         
Year 4         
Year 5        
Year 6        

 Well done to all the winners! 

Not awarded 
Nina /Jeevan 
Jovan / Aavai 
Jivan / Zach C. 
Stella / Hajra 
Adam M. / Oliver J. 
Elise / Harry C. 

Not awarded 
Not awarded 
Roman 
Maximilian 
Martha 
Teddy 
Sebastian 
Mati 
Sophia 
Shay 
Ben S. 
Jack L. 
Zach 
Max 

   Infant Birthdays 

Kindness Tree Award 
 This Week Infants: Max—Owls 
 This Week Juniors:  Sahaya –6B 

Y3 Visit to the Gurdwara 
We look forward to our Year 3 pupils getting ready for their first educational trip of the year when they  
visit the Gurdwara on September 26th.  IÕm sure they will have an enlightening time and the visit will really 
enrich their RE curriculum. 

Extra Curricular Activities 
Attached to the newsletter is our list of extra curricular activities.  Please look under the pupil tab on our 
website for further information and a link for Premier Sports as well as email details for music lessons. 
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‘World No Car DayÕ 
Friday 22nd September will be ‘World No Car DayÕ, and we have been asked by the Local Authority to      
promote the idea that we should all attempt to make our normal journeys on that day without using our 
cars.  In support of this we will be asking as many of our members of staff as possible to travel to school 
using public transport, or by cycling or walking, or by collaborating with each other in car shares.        
Therefore, we would ask our parent community to do just the same thing.  It would be lovely to stand on 
the school gate and notice a real reduction in vehicle traffic on that day.  Not only will it give our pupils an 
opportunity to get extra exercise, it will also reduce the pollution levels near to our school.  Unfortunately 
although we have received some funding for some new bike and scooter racks these will not be in place at 
this time.  Could we therefore ask you to take home any bikes or scooters and bring them back at the end 
of the day.  We hope that all parents support us in this important venture! 

New House Captains 
A huge well done to our 12 new House Officials from Year 6.  These children have put themselves forwards 
and have been chosen in recognition of their qualities in being exemplary ambassadors for our school.  
Longmoor –  Max, Keira, Christina  

Bracebridge – Mia, Isabel B, William H 

Blackroot – Libby , Zachary Khadijah  

Wyndley – Julia, Sonny, Elise  

Inevitably there are never enough House Official positions for all pupils who wish to take on the role, but 
there are still plenty of other very important jobs to give out to our other Year 6 pupils.  Along with the 
Year 6 staff, Miss Appleby and I get the feeling our new Year 6 are going to be a highly reliable group, and 
will be excellent role models for the rest of the children in school! 

School Packed Lunches for Trips 
As parents are aware we asked you to fill in a form last year ordering the same packed lunch for 
all school trips for your child.  This worked very well and we are going to roll over those forms to 
this year.  Should your child have any changes that need to be made to their choice can you please 
pop in to either the Infant or Junior office and complete a new form.  Reception parents will be 
receiving a letter to complete in the near future. 

Back to School – Free Online Parenting Courses for Parents and Carers 
As children and young people prepare to return to school, we are sending a reminder of FREE online    
courses available to everyone in Birmingham to help to support with parenting.  
There are 24 different online courses in a variety of languages.  The courses include: 

· Understanding your child: from toddler to teenager 

· Understanding your child with additional needs 

· Understanding your childÕs mental health and well being 

· Understanding your relationships 
Just enter the word COMMUNITY in the access code box to get started - Online Learning (heiapply.com) 
For queries or further information please contact the Family Hubs team at familyhubs@birmingham.gov.uk 

Playgroup `Outstanding!` 
We are pleased to share the news that Playgroup have been graded Outstanding in their recent OFSTED 
inspection.  Please see the attached certificate celebrating their achievement. 
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.......PTA NEWS..………PTA NEWS……....PTA NEWS…..……….PTA NEWS…….  

The PTA is very excited to announce these upcoming events.  If you're not yet following the PTA, please 
use this site for all PTA events, tickets etc: https://www.pta-events.co.uk/four-oaks-primary/ 

Facebook: (one for events, one for uniform sales)  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2048594268699399/   (Four Oaks Primary School PTA News & 
Events)  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/452868922504022/  (Four Oaks Primary School PTA - Preloved     
Uniform) 

Instagram: https://instagram.com/four_oaks_primary_pta_events?igshid=NTc4MTIwNjQ2YQ  
 (four_oaks_primary_pta_events) 

X -previously Twitter:@4oaksprimaryPTA (Four Oaks Primary School PTA) 

New Parents PTA Welcome Evening. The Crown Thursday 21st September 8pm.  
Many of our new parents and carers completed a form at induction evening to express an interest in   
helping the PTA.  For those and any others wanting to find out more about how to help out, please come 
and have a chat with a few of our existing PTA committee members.  They would love to welcome you on 
board, whether you can help a little or a lot. 

Discos are Back!  Fri 29th September,  
Infant Hall - Infant Disco 5pm-6pm/Junior Disco & Pizza Party 6:15pm-7:15pm.  

Pre booked tickets only.  You will receive a QR code with your booking- please present this on a device (or 
on paper) for scanning on entry.  Parents are welcome to stay to settle their child or to stay for the hour. 
Pre-school siblings are welcome and must be supervised at all times by their parent/carer.  Accompanying 
parents/ carers and pre-school siblings do not need a ticket for entry.  Tickets available 
here: https://www.pta-events.co.uk/four-oaks-primary/.  Please note that booking of tickets must be 
done at least 24 hours before the event in order that we can order the correct number of pizzas and 
have the right staffing levels. 

Rags 2 Riches Clothing Collection-Bag Drop Off Day Tuesday 3rd October (7:30am-6pm) 
A popular fundraiser at no cost to you. Please bring your filled bags labelled 'FOPS' containing unwanted 
quality clothing and accessories to the JUNIOR outdoor classroom anytime from 7:30am-6pm on Tuesday 
3rd October.  If you're not sure what is accepted- visit https://rags2riches4schools.co.uk/what-we-
collect/ .  As a rule, if you wouldn't pass it on to a friend, it's not suitable.  Please remember- no uniform 
of any kind.  

Murder Mystery Evening - Adult Event– New for 2023!  - Friday 6th October, 7pm. 
Join us for a night of murder mystery entertainment with a Peaky Blinders Theme!  Be greeted by       
professional actors in character, watch the scenes unfold and review the evidence provided by the       
detective to try to solve this murderous conundrum!  Enjoy the relaxed atmosphere with delicious food, 
freshly prepared and served by 'The Spice Is Right Street Food' and your favourite drinks from our bar.  
This will be a great night out with friends, both old and new.  Entertainment on your doorstep, for just 
£25.  You'll also be raising essential funds to benefit your child's learning experiences in school! 
No need to organise groups for tables- just get your tickets and turn up!  Feel free to invite friends (this 
event is not restricted to FOPS parents). 
As well as the usual bar service, you can pre order drinks at a discounted rate!  Collect your chilled order 
on arrival, served in an ice bucket. 
See you there! 7pm. For tickets, visit https://www.pta-events.co.uk/four-oaks-primary/ 
 See attached flyer for all the details. 



ICT Tip of the Week 

· If you want to report someone who is behaving suspiciously online towards a child, you should 
contact 999 if it’s an emergency situation, or otherwise make a report to CEOP, the Child        
Exploitation Online Protection Centre. 

· If you see any criminal content online, you should report this to the Internet Watch Foundation 
(IWF). 

· Online content which incites hatred on the grounds of race, religion, disability and sexual        
orientation or transgender identity, should be reported to True Vision, which tackles all forms of 
hate crime.  True Vision will give you information on content which indicates hatred and how to 
report it. 

If you have any queries regarding any of the above please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mr M Benton 
Head Teacher 
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PTA—AGM 16th September 

On Monday 16th September the PTA will be having their Annual General Meeting at 8pm at Streetly Tennis 
Club and any parent is welcome to go along and get involved in having fun whilst raising funds for all of our 
children. 

Snack Reminder 
May we remind parents that any snacks that they send in to school should be healthy.  Please do not send in 
crisps or chocolate with your child.  Can you also please ensure that any snack is nut free as we have a   
number of children who have severe nut allergies. 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

Diary Dates 
We have attached a list of diary dates for the whole year to this newsletter.  These can also be found on 
our website and will be updated on a regular basis. 
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DIARY DATES—2023-24 

HALF TERM 

All of these term and event dates can also be found on our website by clicking on the ‘News’ 
tab at the top of the homepage and selecting ‘Diary Dates’ 

 

 

 

Monday 18th September 9am—Y4 Parent workshop/8pm PTA Committee Meeting Streetly Tennis 
Club 

Tuesday 19th September 9am—Y1 Parent workshop 

Wednesday 20th September 9am—Y5 Parent workshop 

Thursday 21st  September 9am—Y3 Parent workshop 

Friday 22nd September World No Car Day! 

Monday 25th September  9am-10.30am—Reception Parent workshop 

Tuesday 26th September Y3 Trip to Gurdwara 

Wednesday 27th September  

Thursday 28th September  Arthur Terry Open Evening 

Friday 29th September PTA Disco 

Monday 2ndOctober  Y1 to All Saints Church 

Tuesday 3rd October  Rags2Riches Drop Off 

Wednesday 4th October Staff Training Day 2 

Thursday 5th October   

Friday 6th October  PTA Murder  Mystery Evening 

Monday 9th October Harvest Festival in School   /  Y1 All Saints Church 

Tuesday 10th October  

Wednesday 11th October  Open Day for prospective Reception children 

Thursday 12th October   
Friday 13th October   

Monday 16th October  Y4 Swimming  / PTA AGM Streetly Tennis Club 8pm 

Tuesday 17th October Y4 Swimming 

Wednesday 18th October Y4 Swimming 

Thursday 19th October Y4 Swimming 

Friday 20th October Y4 Swimming 

Monday 23rd October Book Fayre in School     Y4 Swimming 

Tuesday 24th October Y4 Swimming 

Wednesday 25th October  Y4 Swimming 

Parents` Evening 3.40-6pm 

Thursday 26th October  Y4 Swimming   

Parents` Evening– 3.40pm-6pm 

Friday 27th October  Y4 Swimming      Nasal Flu Vaccine for all pupils 

Monday 11th September M and M Productions for Yrs 4/5/6—The Hobbit 

Tuesday 12th September 9am Y2 Parent     6pm Reception  Teams—How we use TEAMS 

Wednesday 13th September  

Thursday 14th September Y6 Parent workshop 

Friday 15th September  



DIARY DATES — 2023-24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 6th November  Pupils return 

Tuesday 7th November Individual and Sibling Photographs 

Wednesday 8th November  

Thursday 9th November  

Friday 10th November  

Monday 13th November Anti—bullying week 

Tuesday 14th November  

Wednesday 15th November  

Thursday 16th November  Y6 SATs Workshop 

Friday 17th November   

Monday 20th November   
Tuesday 21st November Four Oaks Cluster Lichfield Cathedral Carol Concert 

Wednesday 22nd November School Show—Matinee Performance 

Thursday 23rd November School Show—Evening Performance 

Friday 24th November School Show—Evening performance 

Monday 27th November   
Tuesday 28th November Whole School Trip—Lichfield Garrick Pantomime—TBC 

Wednesday 29th November  

Thursday 30th November  

Friday 1st December PTA Christmas Fayre 

Monday 4th December   

Tuesday 5th December  

Wednesday 6th December  

Thursday 7th December  

Friday 8th December  

Monday 11th December  

Tuesday 12th December am—Infant Christmas Show for Reception Parents 

Wednesday 13th December am—Infant Christmas Show for Yr1 Parents 

pm-Juniors at All Saints Church—Christmas Service 

Thursday 14th December am  - Infant Christmas Show for Y2 Parents 

Friday 15th December  

Monday 18th December  

Tuesday 19th December Y3/Y4 Professor McGinty 

Wednesday 20th December  

Thursday 21st December  

Friday 22nd December Christmas Party afternoon—Party Clothes               
3.30pm School Closes for Christmas 



DIARY DATES CONTINUED—2023-24 

HALF TERM 

 Monday 155h January  1pm—Reception Parent Workshop 

Tuesday 16th January   

Wednesday 17th January  Y6—Trip to Holdenby House—TBC 

Thursday 18th January   

Friday 19th January  PTA Film Night 

 

 

 

 

Monday 22nd January  

Tuesday 23rd January   
Wednesday 24th January   
Thursday 25th January   
Friday 26th January   

Monday 29th January   

Tuesday 30th January  

Wednesday 31st January  

Thursday 1st February  

Friday 2nd February   

Monday 5th February   
Tuesday 6th February  Y3 Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Wednesday 7th February  Parents Evening 3.40pm—6pm 

Thursday 8th February  Parents Evening 3.40pm—6pm 

Friday 9th February  3.30pm School closes for half term 

Monday 8th January  Staff Training Day 3 

Tuesday 9th January Pupils return to School 

Wednesday 10th January   
Thursday 11th January   
Friday 12th January   



DIARY DATES CONTINUED—2023-24 

 

                                         EASTER HOLIDAYS 

 

 

 

Monday 26th February  

Tuesday 27th February  

Wednesday 28th February  

Thursday 29th February  

Friday 1st March  

Monday 4th March   

Tuesday 5th March  

Wednesday 6th March  

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 

Friday 8th March   

Monday 11th March  Science Week 

Tuesday 12th March   

Wednesday 13th March  

Thursday 14th March  

Friday 15th March   

Monday 18th March   

Tuesday 19th March   

Wednesday 20th March  

Thursday 21st March  

Friday 22ndtMarch School Closes for Easter 

Monday 19th February  School Opens 

Tuesday 20th February  

Wednesday 21st February  

Thursday 22nd February  

Friday 23rd February  



DIARY DATES CONTINUED—2023 –24 

HALF TERM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 8th  April Pupils return to school 

Tuesday 9th April  

Wednesday 10th April   
Thursday 11th April   
Friday 12th April   

Monday 15th April   
Tuesday 16th April  

Wednesday 17th April  

Thursday 18th April  

Friday 19th April   

Monday 22nd April  

Tuesday 23rd April   
Wednesday 24th April   
Thursday 25th April   
Friday 26th April   

Monday 29th April  

Tuesday 30th April  

Wednesday 1st May   
Thursday 2nd May  School Closed—Police Commissioner Elections 

Friday 3rd May   

Monday 6th May  School Closed—Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 7th May   
Wednesday 8th May  

Thursday 9th May Reception—Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Friday 10th May  

Monday 13th May KS2 SATs Week—Y6 

Tuesday 14th May  KS2 SATs Week—Y6 

Wednesday 15th May KS2 SATs Week—Y6 

Thursday 16th May KS2 SATs Week—Y6 

Friday 17th May KS2 SATs Week—Y6 

PTA Ball—TBC 

Monday 20 th May  

Tuesday 21st May  Y5 Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Wednesday 22nd May Staff Training Day 4 

Thursday 23rd May  

Friday 24th May 3.30 pm school closes for half term 



DIARY DATES CONTINUED—2023-24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 3rd June Pupils return            Y4 Multiplication Tables Check Begins 

Tuesday 4th June  

Wednesday 5th June  

Thursday 6th June   
Friday 7th June   

Monday 10th June Y1 Phonics Screening Begins 

Tuesday 11th June  

Wednesday 12th June New Reception Parents Induction Evening 

Thursday 13th June Y4 Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Friday 14th June  

Monday 17th June Sports Day—Infants  9.15am / 1.45pm 

Tuesday 18th June Y1 Visit Black Country Museum 

Wednesday 19th June 6pm Boreatton Park Parents Meeting 

Thursday 20th June Y2 Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Friday 21st June  

Monday 24th June   
Tuesday 25th June  

Wednesday 26th June  

Thursday 27th June  Y1 Parent Assembly and Lunch 

Friday 28th June   

Monday 1stJuly   

Tuesday 2nd July   

Wednesday 3rdJuly   

Thursday 4th July  Y5 Boreatton Park 

Friday 5th July / Saturday 6th / Sunday 
7th July 

Y5 Boreatton Park 

Monday 8th July Y5 Boreatton Park 

Tuesday 9th July   
Wednesday 10th July   
Thursday 11th July   
Friday 12th July   

Monday 15th July  

Tuesday 16th July   

Wednesday 17th July   

Thursday 18th July Y6 Leavers Assembly /Lunch/BBQ and Disco 

Friday 19st July  Pupils break up for Summer Holidays 

Monday 22nd July  Staff Training Day 5 


